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MINUTES

Of the April 4, 2022
 Board of Directors Meeting 
	Directors Present:
	Robert Leer, Harvey Hayek, Leo Wick, Terry Hays

	Directors Absent:
	Cynthia Rodibaugh

	Others Present:
	Wendi Pyle, Acting General Manager; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel; 


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 9:31 a.m. on April 4, 2022, at the Fayette County Agricultural Building Conference Room 104 located at 255 Svoboda Lane, in La Grange, Texas.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none
Minutes from the March 7, 2022 Board of Directors meeting were presented.  Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and it was approved.
The March 2022 financial statements and outstanding bills were presented by Ms. Pyle.  Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the financial statements and pay the outstanding bills. Mr. Hays seconded the motion and it was approved. 
Ms. Pyle presented the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

No complaints were received in the month of March.

Meetings and Public Education:

No meetings or public education in the month of March.

General Business

1. TAGD Update

· No updates
2. Update on GMA 12 and GMA 15 

· No Updates

3. Update on Permit Approval

· No Permit Approvals
4. Drought Conditions (see attachments)

· As of March 31st, the western half of Fayette County is under D1 (moderate drought) conditions and the western half is under D0 (abnormally dry)
· Rainfall averaged 1.78 inch total.  The gauge at the Lake Fayette collected the most with 3.22 inches and the gauge at Carmine collected the least with .51 inches.
5. Update Legislature and News Articles 

· No updates at this time.
6. Unsold Properties Update 

· 1 unsold property was processed in the month of March.
i. Cause No. 3525: A bid of $2500 from Darren Grijalra for property ID 47715, Clear Lake Pines, Sec. 2, Lot 190.

7. General Update

· On March 15th, 17th & 18th, I went out into the field with Rio Mursinna with the Texas Water Development Board as he was conducting their yearly water level monitoring for 17 wells they have in Fayette County.  Rio had sent an email letting us know he would be in Fayette County as a courtesy and I (Wendi) asked if I could tag along with him.  There are 17 wells that they monitor every year and now that we have completed the measurements, I am trying to locate the wells in our database to update the measurements we do not have dating as far back as 1965.  We did have previous measurements that were downloaded from the TWDB when we had our old database but the info had not been updated since 2009.  
Ms. Pyle updated the Board on the District Goals and Management Objectives and upcoming meetings and seminars were presented. 

There were no exceptions received by the district in the month of March.

Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda.   
There being no further business, Mr. Hays made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Leer seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  Mr. Wick adjourned the meeting at 10:05 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., President



Cynthia Rodibaugh, Secretary/Treasurer
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